THE PETITION FOR A SCHOOL BUDGET “VALIDATION” PROCESS 

GET THE FACTS

· IT’S REDUNDANT.  The proposal to vote on the school budget at town elections is based on a state law that allows “validation” at the polls of the budget that was already adopted by the voters at the annual school district budget meeting vote.  This proposal does not allow a “validation” vote at the polls to replace the vote on the budget at the annual school district budget meeting.  That public meeting would still have to be held, except that the meeting could not end until a budget is approved.  Thus, it would be a wasteful duplication of the budget meeting to allow a budget “veto” vote at town elections, designed only to give people opposing the budget a second bite at the apple.


· IT’S UNINFORMED.  The “validation” vote must be held exactly three days after the budget meeting vote.  Thus, voters who did not attend the district budget meeting vote could go to the polls with incomplete or inaccurate knowledge of the reasons for the adoption of the budget at the district budget meeting three days earlier.  State law provides that the “validation” ballots may not include the budget amounts, but may only ask voters to vote yes or no on whether to approve the budget that was adopted at the district budget meeting.


· IT’S INEFFICIENT AND WASTEFUL.  If the budget is voted down at the polls, additional town elections would be needed to “validate” a revised budget adopted at another school district public budget vote.  This process would continue as many times as needed until a budget is “validated.”  Also, it is not likely that even the original “validation” town elections under this process would coincide with regularly scheduled June municipal elections, if any.  All told, this new process would result in thousands of dollars of additional expense to the towns and the school district.


· IT’S INFLEXIBLE.  Because the “validation” vote must be held exactly three days after the budget meeting vote, adoption of a “validation” process would eliminate flexibility in scheduling of the annual budget meeting.

· IT’S EXPERIMENTAL.  The proposed “validation” process has been adopted in only two other school districts in the State, SAD 43 (Rumford-Mexico) and SAD 22 (Hampden, Newburgh, and Winterport) and was rejected in a third, Maranacook CSD.

THE SOLUTION

The best way to solve problems experienced at the last school district budget vote is to address them directly, by providing additional parking, by allowing for earlier advance voter registration and starting the meeting at the announced time, and by limiting public comment to prevent lengthy and repetitive statements.  The proposal to require “validation” of the school budget at town elections in addition to the district budget meeting is a wasteful and obstructive solution in search of a problem.
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